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The meeting was called to order at 6:05 PM by Mr. Jeff Groff, Committee Chair.
Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

A motion was made to approve the minutes as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Office of Instruction Updates-Advisory Committee Business:
Dedra Daehn reported that the advisory committee agenda format has been changed. The main format change reflects a time column, which places an amount of time to be used for each agenda item with the majority of the meeting focused on the committee’s work plan. Clark College acknowledges and appreciates the time the industry members take out of their schedules and the change in the agenda format is one way to more effectively use the members’ time.

All of the committee rosters are updated at each meeting to help us ensure that the employer/employee ratio is 50% for each group. The State of Washington requires that this information is tracked. The state defines an employer as someone with hiring and firing power.

Ms. Daehn also spoke briefly about Perkins funding. Last spring the college was awarded $575,808 in Perkins funding. It is federal finding that comes through the state and supports Clark’s career and technical programs. The primary focus of using these funds is to prepare students for the workplace, help them improve their technical skills as well as their academic skills. 

Another source of funding available to Clark College is the Worker Retraining funds received from the state. The amount of money awarded for 2012-13 was over $1,000,000. This funding is used to support and provide education, training, and career services for dislocated and unemployed workers. Students coming in to Clark who have been laid off or dislocated may be eligible for financial aid and other monetary support because of the Worker Retraining program. These moneys can also support some of Clark’s adjunct faculty and equipment needs. 

New Business:
Computer Programs Development Department Head Robert (Bob) Hughes reported that over the past few years a lot of time has been spent time discussing that there is a student shared population between BTEC-CTEC, BTEC-NTEC areas. Of the discussions, one in particular stands out: The office worker of today is requested to do more and more technical support work. BTEC Professor Chris Wilkins and Bob have been working together to streamline the CTEC Business Software specialist and the BTEC Administrative Assistant degrees and turn the two into a joint degree called Business Technology Specialist AAT Degree. Both the CTEC and BTEC departments have a two-year degree and they are only different by one course. The departments sat down together and looked at what changes could be made to create a BTEC certificate which will teach the student skill sets that would cover administrative and technical skills. In talking with the community, Professor Wilkins found that administrative assistants are doing more and more technical duties, and they need more computer skills. Although this new degree is 35% CTEC courses, it would stay in the BTEC department. In addition, the new Business Technology Specialist AAT degree will be transferable to a 4-year degree.
A motion was made to support the Business Technology Specialist AAT Degree and the new CTEC-112 course. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Computer Support Specialist AAS degree. Pre-requisite changes. The students do a great job but are getting stuck because they don’t have a basic but solid knowledge of high school-level algebra. It would be nice for students to have a foundational programming course, but in order to succeed in a foundational programming course students need to have a strong knowledge in high school algebra (MATH 095). There are half a dozen programs that require students to be at level 030 math
Microsoft Degree Program. NTEC Instructor Ambra Peters reported on the changes in the Microsoft certifications. As of July 2013, they will no longer support MCITP and will change to MCSA. The Microsoft Network Tech AAT and Certificate of Achievement will have to be redesigned. Currently, the class information is geared towards senior level technicians and there is too much material to cover for a 10-week course. This will need to be adjusted.  Ambra explained two plans that have been suggested. (See the handouts on Plan A & B attached.) One major challenge is the fact that as the classes are updated and offered a year from now, the industry changes so quickly that they could be outdated as soon as they are offered.  Ambra asked the committee for their input. Nathan Kostrba asked if Windows 2012 or could be incorporated into the Windows 2008 curriculum. Ambra said it’s definitely a possibility. This will be put on the 2012-13 work plan and the committee will provide feedback on where the industry is headed and the industry trends. The committee was also requested to research some certificates that they see coming in to them from resumes of applicants.
Work Plan:
The following items will stay on the 2012-12 work plan:

Curriculum. 

1. Apply for grants to fund a remote lab capabilities for online class delivery
2. Update Microsoft certificates. 

3. Continue the development of hybrid and online course offerings.  
4. Focus on the development of the Microsoft degree programs. One-year Datacenter program is up and running
Marketing & Public Relations. Recruit additional NTEC program advisory committee members. The committee was asked to make the advisory committee known to other industry leaders and invite potential new members to sit in on a meeting to give them an overview of member responsibility. 
Enrollment Management. Identify strategies to activate student enrollment growth.

Bob Hughes reported that Dwight and instructor Adam Coleman have been working with Clark County Skills Center to add 2 new classes to be credit articulated with Clarks Courses.  Along with the current CNET 150, the new classes are DNET 221 Cisco, and DNET 232 PC Repair.  A student fresh out of high school can now come to Clark College with a whole quarter of Clark College credits under their belt. 

Dwight invited the committee to stop by the DNET Lab for a tour after the meeting. The department recently received nearly $300K and bought new equipment for supporting cloud computing and datacenter courses

Committee Chair Jeff Groff summarized the meeting and adjourned at 7:50 p.m.
Next Meeting:
Wednesday, February 27, 2013 6—8 p.m.
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